Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, November 22, 2016

8:00 a.m. @ Home Depot Conference Room

Attendees: Josh Kelsey, Leann Beal, Tiffany McMullen, Mike Sealander, Heidi Grindle, and Mark Politte.
Secretary Report
Heidi noted the Club still has at least two members who still have not paid their dues, and have not attended a meeting since July when the new Club year started.  The Club will try to reach out to those members and see what their future plans are concerning the Club. 
Treasurer Report

No report this month.
Program
Leann reported speakers/programs have been scheduled through December 29, 2016.  She would really appreciate any program ideas from the club members and volunteers for calling the speakers to arrange a date.  Leann noted a majority of her committee members are no longer with the Club.  Mike agreed to join this Committee.  The students will be meeting with the Club on December 8, 2016.  Leann provided a preview of speakers for the upcoming weeks.  She is considering assigning members of her Committee each a quarter of the year to be responsible for scheduling speakers.  Leann was going to poll the club members to see if meeting on a Wednesday for a particular meeting would be feasible.  There is a program idea she would like to explore; however, the speakers are not available on Thursdays due to staffing concerns.  This could be handled as a road trip type of meeting as well.
Student Mentoring Program
No report this month.
Membership
Tiffany reported Pamela Karwasinski is scheduled to officially join the Club on December 1, 2016.  Crystal has formally submitted a membership transfer application for Scott Fernald, who will be scheduled for approval by the Board shortly.  The Club should have two new members by next month.
Focus Group
Mark provided a summary of potential focus groups on the horizon.  The focus groups involve two months of prep work and a few meetings prior to reaching club level.  Mark provided a wealth of information to the Board on the history of this initiative and past experiences as this program was developed.  A motion was made to approve moving forward with one of the pending applications for a focus group.  The motion was seconded, all members present voted unanimously in favor.  Heidi inquired if more advance notice could be provided when Focus Group committee meetings or Committee/Applicant meetings are scheduled; as it can be very difficult to extend the Noontime Rotary reserved hour on short notice.  This is especially difficult on the Thursday before the third Monday.  There was a discussion regarding starting the focus group meetings directly at noon and suspending Club business that week.  This would potentially allow more time for the focus group discussions.
Foundation
Josh noted the Club needs to find a new Foundation Chair.  Josh and Tiffany will be attending the Grant Writing Seminar on December 3, 2016 to gain the required certification to apply for grants.  There was a lengthy discussion on what the Chair of the Foundation would be responsible for.  The manual was read in regards to this topic and next month Josh and Tiffany may be able to explain this role a little more.
Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be December 20, 2016 at 8:00 AM in the Home Depot conference room.
 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 AM.
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